


MESSAGES FROM YOUR 
HEADTEACHERS 

Dear Parent/Carer

It is safe to say, the 2019/2020 school year has been one we shall never forget.  
Through the hard work and determination of the staff and your children, the 
Primary school was on track to achieve its best ever results exceeding last year’s 
good performance. 

Lockdown has been a challenging time for us all but I want to thank you for 
supporting the online home school learning work.  It has been fantastic to see 
the range of children’s work uploaded. The online ‘live’ lessons have also been a 
success with many children participating.

Staff have been busy preparing the school and classrooms for your child’s safe 
return in September and transition information will be available to view shortly.  
All staff are excited and eager to welcome all our families back after the summer 
break.  

On that note, I would like to take this opportunity to bid you farewell. Having 
spent almost 2 years at Bloxwich Academy, I will be moving onto pastures new.  
It has been a wonderful experience and I feel privileged to have led the school 
and been part of your community.  I wish you all a healthy and safe summer 
and know that Bloxwich Academy will continue to thrive and achieve further 
success.

Yours Sincerely

Mrs S Davies
Headteacher

Dear Parent/Carer

It has been great having some of our pupils back over the last few weeks, in line 
with Government guidelines.  You should be really proud of everyone who has 
attended as their conduct has been exemplary.  In particular, our Year 6 pupils 
have made the move to the secondary site and enjoyed having a taster of what 
life will be like for them when they join us in September full-time.  

Our pupils have continued to work from home and actively engaged in all of 
the home learning assignments.  May I thank all of the parents/carers who have 
continually shown their support.  Please find attached some of the activities our 
pupils have been participating in.  It is important that they have a relaxing holiday 
and recharge their batteries and get ready for their full return in September.   We 
cannot wait to be welcoming everyone back.

Have a great break.

Yours sincerely

Mr A Seager
Headteacher

We give a warm Bloxwich Academy welcome to the new Year 7 in September.  
Over 250 Pupils will be joining the Academy in September.  It only feels like 
yesterday we were saying hello to our last transition group who are now moving 
up to Year 8.

The new Year 7 have unfortunately not had the usual Induction Days nor evenings, 
which you all will have had.  This is obviously due to the current Covid-19 situation.  
However, staff have been working tirelessly behind the scenes to make sure the 
new Year 7 are ready for September and ready to meet their new friends in their 
Forms and Houses.  There is an Academy walk through video on the website, as 
well as a question and answer section and a moving up booklet for pupils to see, 
this may answer any potential questions you may have.

Year 6 summer school is also running, this allows pupils to see the Academy up 
close and get used to where everything is, and how to navigate around the 
Academy, as well as meeting teachers, and of course making new friends. 

We look forward to seeing all the new Year 7’s in September.

NEW YEAR 7 STUDENTS



The academic year started with a bang with two back to back flying days in 
the first half term. Nearly all the Cadets took part.  Cadet D took the 
opportunity to conduct a couple of barrel rolls over a cloudy 
Wolverhampton.  The flight experience gave the Cadets the very basics in 
the principles of flight.  The experience was split into two halves 50% 
towards the Cadet curriculum and the other 50% having some fun in 
the Grob tutor aircraft. 
Moving on to November the Cadets delivered their annual 
service of Remembrance.  This included several Veterans and 
representatives of the Royal British Legion, Bloxwich and Great Wyrley 
branch members.  The Cadets also conducted adventure training as part 
of their syllabus. This was designed to teach the Cadets teamwork, boost 
confidence and to have faith in their training and equipment. The 30 
metre climb was conducted at Llanymynech Nature Reserve, just outside 
Oswestry.  The Cadets actually climbed from England into Wales as the 
border runs straight through the quarry.  Because the Cadets enjoyed 
this activity that much they didn’t get time to abseil down the cliff face. 

December saw the Cadets annual Christmas social event.  Fun, games 
and a quiz on the RAF were conducted with A Flight winning the Spitfire 
cup for this year. 
January saw Bloxwich Academy’s first Skill at Arms Course this was held at 
Queen Mary’s Grammar School.  This was an intensive course that all 
Armed Service personnel have to conduct every time they use a 
weapon.  This was slightly modified for the Cadets to be inclusive.  10 
Cadets took part and they passed the Annual Personal Weapons Test so 
they now can move to the live fire stage of Skill at Arms.  Many thanks For 
QMGS for hosting us. 
February saw selected Cadets participate in Bloxwich Academy’s first 
ground school training for the glider.  This consisted of the principles 
of flight revision and further learning.  The Cadets got to fly in the glider 
simulator and earnt both ground and air school wings for their 
uniform.  Unfortunately Storm Dennis showed up so the Cadets 
couldn’t get to fly the gliders.  Another days’ climbing was brought to a 
sudden end as the weather decided to change from a nice spring day 
to a snow storm where you couldn’t see in front of you.  The Contingent 
Commander made a dynamic risk assessment and the rest of the 
day was spent at the RAF Cosford Museum. 
Then Lockdown came. 

BLOXWICH ACADEMY COMBINED 
CADET FORCE (RAF)

Whilst in lockdown Cadet activity has been minimal.  The Cadets have 
received two large training packages to revisit skills previously taught with 
some new learning.  This is in readiness for when we return to some sort of 
normality and qualifications can be awarded subject to assessment. 

The Cadets have also produced a presentation for the school website in 
remembrance of VE Day. This was led by Lcpl H. 

Commissioning paper has been submitted for A/Plt Off S and A/Plt Off W 
with Mr S conducting and passing his commissioning interview and is now 
awaiting his full commission. 

We look forward to recruiting from the current Year 7 group as some of 
the existing Cadets are in the position to run their own lessons and activities. 

A big thank you to the CCF Team, school staff and of course the Cadets for 
a successful short year of training. 

Pilot Officer Hall R J, 
Contingent Commander, 
Bloxwich Academy Combined Cadet Force RAF. 

Weapons course held courtesy of 
Queen Mary’s Grammar School.

Pre-flight safety checks. (straps, 
parachute and sick bag) Cadets climbing and belaying the 

safety line.

Contingent commander showing 
the cadets how to climb.



FUN WITH SCIENCE!
Pupils in Year 7, 8 and 9 have been having a fantastic time in Science 
Club.  The aim of the club is to explore all aspects of science in a fun and 
exciting way.  Since the start of the club our pupils have completed a variety 
of chemistry based activities including fire writing, making sparklers and 
exploring the making of fireworks.  They carved pumpkins for Halloween 
and completed a reaction in them.  They have also had fun with physics and 
biology by making and racing hovercrafts and exploring organ systems.  

On the run up to Christmas the pupils have been making crystal tree 
decorations using salt solutions and chromatography bubbles as part of 
our festive science fun.  As soon as we are all back in school science club 
will start again with activities including making birdfeeders, the egg drop 
challenge and lots of other exciting experiments. 

Two star students are P Hampton (9T1) and J Garbett (9T1).  Both work really 
hard to make progress in science but in addition they support the running 
of the Science Club.  Every week they help by setting up and clearing away 
equipment and by supporting Year 7 and 8 pupils to complete the fun 
activities. 



Parents/carers have been sending in their thanks to Bloxwich Academy 
Support Staff  who have worked tirelessly to ensure Free School Meal vouchers 
reached all the families entitled to this funding.    

The system allowed families with email access to download e-codes, which are 
then converted into food vouchers.  For those with no Internet the school has been 
happy to support by undertaking the download and posting out the vouchers.   

The Edenred system, contracted by the Government, became well known 
for crashing under the sheer volume of the demand across the country.  The 
Support Team chose to work late into the night when it was less busy to get e-
codes ordered and vouchers downloaded.  There have also been many hours 
spent on phones explaining the download process.  We know of several families 
who also stayed up late into the night to secure access to the system.  

Interesting statistics: 

Over 17 weeks, £160,650 worth of free school meal funding has been issued to Parents/
Carers 

The Summer Food Fund will total £56,610 

Postal costs to send out vouchers has so far totalled £3,000 

 Staff would also like say a big thank you to Parents/Carers who have shown patience 
and understanding as we resolved issues presented by the system.   

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

As part of their 70th Anniversary celebrations, Walsall Society of Artists 
launched a free to enter art competition for young people which they 
hope would become an annual event.  Prizes of art vouchers would be 
awarded to individual children in each age group.

Pupils at Bloxwich Academy participated in the competition and did 
submit their entries, and we are delighted to announce that some of our 
young artists won!

We are proud to announce that the following pupils won prizes for 
their outstanding and talented Artwork.  Prizes and certificates will be 
disclosed to the winners. 

The following pupils are:

Age 12-13 – ‘Commended’ M Mane - 'Bottle and Glass' 

Age 14-16 – ‘Third place’ J Benton - 'Turtle'  
Age 14-16 – ‘Commended’ C Spellman - 'Glasses'              

Age 16-18 – ‘Second place’ L Perkins - 'Kingfisher' 
Age 16-18 – ‘Third place’ N Capalbo - 'Flower'  
Age 16-18 – ‘Commended’ O Sukhorukova - ‘Untitled'  

YOUNG PEOPLE’S ART 
COMPETITION 2020

Age 16-18 – ‘Third place’ N Capalbo - 
'Flower'  

Age 16-18 – ‘Commended’ O 
Sukhorukova - ‘Untitled'  



Age 12-13 – ‘Commended’ M 
Mane - 'Bottle and Glass' 

Age 14-16 – ‘Third place’ J Benton - 'Turtle'  

Age 14-16 – ‘Commended’ C Spellman - 'Glasses'  

Age 16-18 – ‘Second place’ L 
Perkins - 'Kingfisher’ 

In PE we have encouraged pupils to take part in physical activity at home. We 
have set many programs which supports pupil’s physical development whilst also 
contributing to their social, mental and emotional enhancement. Some of the work 
set include:

Beat the Teacher Challenges 

Pupils have had the chance to compete against their teachers with 4 different 
challenges of trying to complete as many ‘sit ups in a minute’, ‘press-ups in a 
minute’, ‘star jumps in a minute’ and ‘burpees in a minute’.  Mr Seager is still trying 
to beat Mr Woodall’s 33 Burpees in a minute.   

SPORTING NEWS



We have enjoyed welcoming back some of our reception children following 
school closure. They have enjoyed choosing activities that promote our early years 
curriculum. We hope all of the reception children have a lovely summer holiday 
and we look forward to welcoming them all back into Year 1 in September. 

RECEPTION

During the last few weeks, we have planted 4 different seeds with Miss Brisband 
and Mrs Watkins. These were cabbages, chives, beetroot and radishes. We 
planted the seeds into small planting pots with damp soil. The children have 
ensured the plants have the 5 things they need to survive. Once the seeds 
had started to germinate, we could see the seedlings and the roots. We then 
re-planted the seedlings and roots in a larger planting pot, to ensure they had 
enough space, to grow. 

We talked about the different months and the best seasons for the plants to 
grow in. The children looked at the packaging and found out that some plants 
grow all year round and it doesn't matter about the weather. 

KS1 HAVE BEEN GROWING 
VEGETABLES! 



Year six returned to school at the beginning of June and to help their transition they 
attended Bloxwich Secondary Academy.

This transition was a huge success and all the children who returned have benefitted 
greatly. Children have been given the opportuntity of being taught by Secondary 
teachers and they have enjoyed the variety of lessons , such as: Science, Maths, 
PE and art. We are incredibly proud of the children and we are looking forward to 
celebrating their success during their final assembly on the last day of term.

YEAR 6 TRANSITION

Year 5 have returned to school and have settled very well into the year 6 classrooms. 
The children are being taught by Mrs Baxter and Mr Mcfarland and have begun to 
access various topics such as: maths and reading.

YEAR 5 
GEOGRAPHY UPDATE
The Geography Department are thrilled with the home learning that our 
pupils have completed.  The level of independence really does show that 
our pupils at Bloxwich Academy are great geographers.  The pupils have 
shown great creativity when researching and reading around the subject 
to complete the tasks set.  The department are very proud and we look 
forward to another great year ahead in Geography!

J. Mills 7B1 T. Spellman 7B1

L. Hawkins 8T1 P. Hampton 9T1



This is a written piece by Year 9 Student Maria. J for English in 9A2.

Unfortunately due to the current circumstances, we couldn’t hold our annual Year 
11 celebration assembly where we share memories and celebrate the hard work and 
dedication of our Year 11 cohort.

Staff at Bloxwich Academy, however, did not want to miss out on the opportunity to 
send well wishes and act a little silly on video. You can watch the video on the school 
website!

YEAR 11 CELEBRATION 
VIDEO



BRINDLEY HOUSE NEWSBRINDLEY 
HOUSE NEWS

Unfortunately, the school year has been cut short and we have not been 
able to finish in our traditional, celebratory fashion; we have missed 
House competitions, Sports Day, commendations for the year and most 
of all, celebrating with Year 11’s amazing leavers’ assembly.  However, we 
have been able to conduct a virtual assembly on Microsoft Teams and 
it was fantastic to see so many participate in this.  On a personal level, I 
would like to wish every single one of you the best with your results and 
with any future adventures moving forwards! 

Looking forward to September, I would like to offer a special welcome 
to our new Year 7 cohort; I cannot wait to meet all of you and I am really 
looking forward to see how you settle in and how you are going to 
contribute to Brindley House and to the Academy.  In addition, I look 
forward to seeing all of Brindley back and I look forward to the Academy 
functioning in a normal way again. 

As September approaches, I would like to take this opportunity to share 
my vision for all pupils returning to the Academy.  As the majority of 
you know, I am very competitive and do not like losing!  Along with that 
competitiveness, I am keen to see you all develop your caring nature in 
order for you to be supportive of one another.  A common phrase I use is 
“we are all in this together.”  This phrase holds more importance now than 
ever before, and I believe we are all a team and therefore need to work 
together to achieve our best - we cannot do this alone and we have to do 
this collectively.  In September, I would like to see Brindley work together 
to achieve every success possible.  I would also like to set a challenge for 
everyone in Brindley and that is to achieve 95% attendance throughout 
the school year.  Our aim as a House will be to have an attendance figure 
that meets the national average attendance figure (or better!) 

Finally, I hope that you all enjoy the six-week summer break and that in 
that period, you all stay safe and well.  On your return, I will look forward to 
seeing high standards of uniform and punctuality along with following 
the all-important Bloxwich Values (on the website in ‘student life’).  

See you all very soon. 

Mr Bradley 
Head of Brindley House 



STEPHENSON HOUSE NEWS BRINDLEY HOUSE NEWSTELFORD  
HOUSE NEWS

As this very unusual term is ending, I am reminded of our many successes in Stephenson 
House this year.  I would like to take the opportunity to say “ thank you” to our parents/carers 
over this term for helping our pupils to complete the home learning activities as well as 
helping our pupils to try new hobbies such as growing different sorts of vegetables.  Over 
this term several staff and parents/carers have spoken to me about the outstanding work 
that pupils in Stephenson House have completed and I am looking forward to displaying this 
in our Academy next term.  We also need to say a fond farewell to our Year 11 who, over the 
summer, will be preparing to go to College or returning to Bloxwich Academy to join our 
Sixth Form.  As our Year 11 Prom had to be cancelled the job has been left to me as their 
Head of House to wish them all the best for their next step in their life’s journey.

In Stephenson House we have a strong team of Form Tutors who always put a lot of time 
and care into their forms.  We are a nurturing and caring House, where pupils are 
encouraged to show compassion, friendship and support towards one another.  We expect 
pupils to “Be The Best You Can Be” so they can achieve their Academy goals.  These values 
are important to us so we develop our pupils into lifelong learners and prepare them for a 
life beyond the Academy.  

In Stephenson House we expect pupils to take part in all aspects of Academy life such as 
House competitions, Assemblies, Charity days and School Council as well as extra-curricular 
activities.  We tell pupils it is important to take part and have fun when completing Inter-
House competitions such as Sports Day. 

We expect pupils to arrive on time every morning and come to Bloxwich Academy prepared 
to work, in other words, have their equipment, planner and PE or Dance kit so that effective 
learning can take place.  We use a motto in Stephenson House “Barrier to Learning is 
Attendance” meaning if you are not at school then you cannot achieve your potential.  Pupils 
will be regularly set attendance targets as well as subject targets so they can achieve their 
goals in the Academy.  

Our House team know that in September pupils will have to cope with new challenges 
which can have an impact on their mental health, but there are lots of things that we can do 
to make their time as a pupil easier and more enjoyable.   We pride ourselves on being a 
‘Telling School’ it is important that pupils communicate with Form Tutors if they have a 
concern or worry for themselves or a friend which will enable us to give them support.

I would also like to take this opportunity to welcome the new Year 7 pupils who will be 
joining Stephenson House in September.  Whilst we have not had the opportunity to meet 
in person, rest assured that your Form Tutors and myself are looking forward to your arrival 
and will ensure you make a smooth transition into secondary life.  
Have a good summer, stay safe and see you all in September.

Miss Stanley

Head of Stephenson House 

Firstly, I hope you are reading this in good health and you, and your family are taking full 
advantage of the reduced lockdown guidelines.  Well, this marks the end of the most 
bizarre term of my career, with so much uncertainty back at Easter, it is fair to say that 
there was much apprehension about how home schooling would work long term, as it 
became clear that the majority of pupils would not return before the summer holidays.  I 
would like to congratulate pupils and parents/carers for their engagement in the system 
as well as your patience with some of the technology problems that may have arisen.  The 
work that has been produced has been fantastic and it has been a pleasure to speak to 
your teachers and hear about some of the wonderful work you have produced.  From KS3 
I would like to particularly congratulate; N Evans (7T2), R Wieczorek (8T1) and P Salan (9T1), 
for the consistent high standard of work that these three pupils have produced.  I have 
also been impressed with the members of 10T1 who have been producing excellent work 
both in school and on their online lessons, I would like to congratulate; M Erinayo, E Petty, 
G Marlow, M Law, B Evans and A Poxon who have all shown that even with these 
unprecedented times that they are keen to be the best that they can be.

We have also said a fond farewell to Year 11, in a first ever online leaver’s assembly, I wish 
you all the best of luck in your futures and hope to hear about the excellent and exciting 
opportunities you undertake over the coming years.  Jackson would also like to say a 
special goodbye to you all, he loved meeting you all on teams last week. 

As one year ends, we look forward to the new year, both welcoming our new pupils in Year 
7 and 12, as well as trying to get back to some sense of normality.  I am sure that we are all 
looking forward to September with excitement and apprehension in equal measure.  I 
would like everyone to rest assured that as an Academy we are striving to do everything 
we can to make sure that all pupils and parents/carers feel safe and secure in returning to 
Bloxwich Academy in September.  If you are concerned or have any questions, then 
please feel free to contact us as we want to make sure that everyone’s minds are at rest.  It 
will be a very different start to the year but one that I am sure we are all looking forward to. 

I look forward to welcoming you all back in September ready to get back into action, to 
continue your studies and grow, as well as building Telford House to be the best house in 
the Academy.  I would like to finish by wishing you all a safe and enjoyable summer, and 
that if we learn anything from these strange times it is that we don’t take anything for 
granted, and we cherish the opportunities and experiences that await us in September, 
let’s use this experience as a stepping stone on to bigger and better things and continue 
to strive to be the best that we can be!!!!!

Mr Booth

Head of Telford House 



BRINDLEY HOUSE NEWSWATT 
HOUSE NEWS

 TWEET, 
TWEET
THE LATEST NEWS FROM 
OUR TWITTER ACCOUNTS

As we draw closer to the end of another academic year, it is 
important to spend time reflecting on the achievements, but to also 
consider the new challenges and exciting times ahead in the up and 
coming year. I have continued to have discussions with Watt pupils 
and their parents about the home learning taking place. It is exciting 
to hear once again about the many hobbies that have been taken up 
as well as the home improvements being carried out with parents. It 
is wonderful to hear the effort being given to the work completed and 
fantastic to see some of those examples being sent into school.

I am sure Year 11 will be preparing for their next steps into education. The 
hard work you have put into this year will not go to waste because of the 
lack of exams. The determination and resilience you have all shown will 
stand you in good favour when you return to education in September. I 
am looking forward to seeing many of you return to Sixth Form. 
Another exciting prospect is the new pupils joining us at Bloxwich Acad-
emy. Transition may not be the same as previous years, but rest assured 
everyone will be there to help and support you. 

For returning pupils, it may feel unusual getting back into the routines 
and day to day life of being back in school in September. As with any 
other time, it is important to try and “Be The Best You Can Be.” There will 
be a period of adjustment for everyone, but remember we are in this 
together and need to support each other.

With many changes and adaptations ahead of us yet, we need to en-
sure we stick together as the team we are. I am incredibly proud to be 
the Head of Watt House and I look forward to the achievements ahead, 
whether they are great or small, for each and every one of you.

Take care, stay safe and I look forward to seeing you all in September. 

Miss Williamson

Head of Watt House





You can find the ‘Parents & Carers guide to home 
learning’ on the school website. 




